
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim attends leaders of political blocs meeting at Dr.
Haider Abadi office, stresses national majority for the next phase

Head of the Al-Hikma National Movement, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, attended meeting of political

blocs leaders in the office of Dr. Haider al-Abadi Monday, July 16, 2018.

His eminence stressed on national majority for the next phase and forming a government capable

of meeting the demands of the people and achieve their aspirations, indicated the importance of

forming a government of service not a government of crisis, a government based on time-bound

programs.

Regarding the recent demonstrations, his eminence indicated the importance of listening and

expedite meeting the demands, emphasized that demonstrations should focus on demands without

damaging state institutions or disrupt people businesses, and added that the demonstrations

demanding services strengthen the movement's early anticipation that Iraq is facing the

challenge of providing services after Iraq's political, social and military victories.


